
Developing Fluency 

 

For children to be successful mathematicians, it is crucial that they are fluent with 

number facts. When children are fluent in number facts, their working memory is 

allowed to focus on conceptual understanding and more complex maths. If children 

are not fluent in these facts, then when they are solving more complex problems, the 

working memory is taken up by calculating basic facts, and children have less working 

memory to focus on solving the actual problem. 

 

In this booklet are the number facts children should be fluent in by the end of Year 4. 

This means they either just know the number fact or have a very quick strategy to work 

this out. We are very much encouraging children to calculate instead of counting.  

 

The table below shows addition facts. These will be taught in Key Stage 1 and 

children are expected to be fluent in them by the end of Year 4.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



Below are the corresponding subtraction facts.  

 

 

  

 



By the end of Year 4, children are also expected to be fluent with all times table 

facts up to 12 x 12. Please see key skills section on the website to see times 

table targets for specific year groups. Children are also expected to know 

corresponding division facts.  

  



Supporting children to develop their fluency at home would be massively beneficial in 

developing their mathematics understanding in school. The best way to develop 

fluency is to have regular short sessions testing children’s knowledge of facts. This 

can be done at anytime, anywhere.  


